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April 3, 2020 
 
 
Dear parents, students and staff, 

   In last week’s update we said we wanted to hear from you, and we did. Thank you to the nearly 
4000 families who took time to help us better understand the needs you have right now. 
Principals have already started connecting with those Category 1 families (e.g. health care workers 
and emergency responders) who said they needed child care, as well as with the families who 
requested support around accessing food security solutions, through our lunchtime meal provider. 
Next we’ll be addressing the needs of families in the other two categories. And our technology 
team is currently finalizing the process for the almost 300 families who have requested the loan 
of a Chromebook, to help facilitate remote learning.  

By this time your kids should have heard from their classroom teachers as well … laying the 
groundwork for the graduated shift into remote learning opportunities that will start to phase in 
next week. And our staff teams who work with vulnerable kids and families are starting to reach 
out to figure out what’s possible to achieve in this new reality. 

A lot has been accomplished in the last two and a half weeks. There is much more to do.  

We know this isn’t going to look like traditional learning. We will all need to be flexible, 
collaborative and measured. Each family will have to figure out when and how much they can take 
on. Teachers will be focussing on key learning outcomes, and providing opportunities to learn. Not 
every family will be able to capitalize on every opportunity. And that’s okay.  

Many of our district’s other staff may be stepping into shifted roles through this transition … 
everyone pitching in to deliver on the modified needs of this modified period of learning.  

As the connections with your local schools start up again, you’ll begin to hear a bit less from us 
and more from your principals and teachers. Know we’re still working hard to keep everyone 
connected, to centralize efforts where it makes sense, and support each school’s specific needs as 
well. And we’ll continue to share updates and resources on our district website  to help families 
through this situation: https://newwestschools.ca/ 

We will continue forward, together, with each of us doing the best we can each day.  

Now, to shift a little … despite the challenges, I want to add that we’re seeing really beautiful 
moments too. We’re seeing teachers creatively finding new ways to connect with students from 
afar, parents who – despite the pressures – are making efforts to actively engage with their kids’ 
learning and community members reaching out to offer support.  

Thank you for all you’re doing to be part of delivering solutions. Thanks for being in this together.  

With great appreciation, 

 

Karim Hachlaf 
Superintendent of Schools / CEO 

https://newwestschools.ca/

